Lopez Island School District #144

86 School Road Lopez Island, WA 98261 Phone 360-468-2202 Fax (360) 468-2212 www.lopezislandschool.org

Brian Auckland, Superintendent/Elementary Principal

Dr. Martha Martin, Secondary Principal

August 6, 2020

Dear Lopez and Decatur Families,

Today at 5 pm the Lopez Island School Board will be holding a Special Board meeting. During the Special Board meeting I will be making the recommendation for the Lopez Island School District to start the school year in the virtual model. This recommendation is supported by our County Health Official, Dr. Frank James, our Risk Management Pool, and the Governor's recommendations from yesterday.

The school staff have been working diligently over the summer on the three learning options, as directed by the state. The School Board will decide during the special board meeting which option to move forward with. Once the decision is announced by the board, the school district will put full effort into that option. We are getting this information out to families more than a month ahead of the start of school, with the intent to help families plan for the start of school year.

In the next few weeks the school district will have a Town Hall meeting to share a draft of the Safe Return to School plan and answer community questions. We know that there's specific question around learning options for individual students and those plans will be collaboratively discussed in a few weeks with the individual families.

What we know

We know that the start of this school year will look different and we have received feedback from our community and parent survey data that have advised us, which has been helpful and encouraging. In addition to this feedback, we've identified areas of support for our students and families and have started conversations regarding partnerships with the community. One such area is with child care and we are in the planning stages with the Family Resource Center and Public Library. Right now, new information is coming at a quick rate and we'll continue to keep families posted as new information comes through on a weekly basis until school starts.

In partnership, Brian Auckland

The Lopez Island School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. The following employee(s) has been designated to handle questions and complaints of alleged discrimination: Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator, Superintendent Brian Auckland – bauckland@lopezislandschool.org, Title IX Coordinator, HR Specialist Renee Koplan – rkoplan@lopezislandschool.org, Section 504 Academic Case Manager, K-12 Counselor Jeanna Carter – jcarter@lopezislandschool.org, OR contact by phone, 360-468-2202, OR mail to 86 School Rd, Lopez Island, WA 98261.